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Hello and welcome to the June newsletter.   It doesn’t seem possible that a whole 

year has shot by since we were featuring your Coronation party pictures and 

reports.  Well here we have our current activities for you to look forward to 

during Summer, together with reports of recent events, and a varied selection it 

is too  . . . .  In fact we have more  pics than can be fitted into this issue so we 

will feature more next month  . . . .   Happy reading! 
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Parking is available at Queen Street Car Park    
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Advertising: To advertise in Beds WI News 
please contact: fedsec@bedfordshirewis.org.uk 
 

Printed by White Hart Printers, 58A York Street, 
Bedford MK40 3RL                       01234 270465    
 
BCFWI is a Registered Charity:  1029278 and a Ltd 
Company Registered No: 02708888 

FEDERATION FLUTTER   
May 2024 

Biggleswade Evening WI 
£50 

WI Duty Adviser for June 2024 
Sally Ball  

ls.ball@btinternet.com  
Please contact the duty adviser with  

WI related questions. 
For anything urgent, please ring  

WI House on 01234 359538 

 FORTHCOMING EVENTS:   
Knit , Sew & Crafters, WI House, (call office for future dates) 
10.30 to 2.30pm, no booking required   £3 per person. 
 
Big Green Week 08 -16 June    
Sunday 09 June BCFWI Charity Walk, Priory Park, 
Bedford. To support: Carers in Bedfordshire, See P4 
Tuesday 11 June  Kurling, Brickhill Community Centre 
Thursday 20 June   ‘Makes’ day at WI  House, see back page 
Friday  05 July   Wine Tasting & Supper, Westoning VH 
Thursday 11 July  Ladies’ Day Newmarket Races 
Sat/Sun 20/21 July  Bedford River Festival Stand 
Friday 16 August Tiptree Farm & The Cheap Shop Essex 
Monday 09 September Fishers Gin Tour - Aldeburgh 
Tuesday 24 September Crazy Bag Whist, Gravenhurst  
Saturday 28 September Proms Evening, Kings House 
Monday 14 October Jigsaw Challenge, Kempston 
Wednesday 16 October Meets & Entertains, Houghton 
Conquest VH,  Songs of Nostalgia with Steve Forward   
Monday 25 November closing date for Tree Santas to 
WI House  
Wed 04  to Sunday 08 December Christmas Tree 
Festival, St. Paul’s Church Bedford                                                                                                             
Thursday 05 December  John Rutter (Matinee)  RAH  
 
Planned—awaiting confirmation: 
 
 Shoe Sale & Lunch - Autumn 
 Speaker Audition Day - Autumn 
 Christmas Sing Along 
 Christmas Craft Fair 
 
 
 

 
QUIZ      

 1  

 2  
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 4  
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 6  

 7  

 8  

 9  
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QUIZ  for JUNE    

 1 
What star sign would you be if you were born on the 1st of 
June? 

 2 
What is the term for the day in June when the Northern 
Hemisphere has its longest day of the year? 

 3 
Which English landmark do people gather at on the  
longest day of the year to watch the sunrise and sunset? 

 4 
Which of these countries does not experience midnight 
sun in June? United States, Denmark, Estonia, Sweden 

 5 
Which of the following is not one of June’s birthstones? 
Pearl, Moonstone, Alexandrite, Amethyst 

 6 What is the June birth flower? 

 7 
True or false? In the Roman calendar, June was the fourth 
month of the year.  

 8 
What are employees of over 300 companies in the UK 
encouraged to take into the office on the last Friday of 
June?  

 9 
True or false? June never begins on the same day of the 
week as any other month. 

10 
True or false?  Each 8th of June, more than 1000 cyclists 
ride their bikes naked through the streets of London. 
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Hello Everyone, 
It’s that time again! The June edition of our Newsletter is here!! Last month 
I said I was looking forward to the ACM, Esme Young and the singing of 
Jerusalem.  Well, the members gathered in Kings House, some with 
guests, who were very welcome, and the singing of Jerusalem was indeed 
Magic.     
The business side of the meeting went very well 
with the various presentations from Diane 
Sanbrook, Dot Wigg, and myself.  Then the 
“Gremlins” took over!!  Our guest Speaker Esme 
Young, renowned fashion designer and a judge on 
‘The Sewing Bee’, was introduced and began her 
presentation. It then became apparent that there 

were problems with the video presentations that had been provided by Esme’s team. The technician 
was unable to find or open the presentation.  My worst nightmare began!  The day was saved by 
Esme’s ability to communicate with her audience with a degree of satire.   
This photo says it all—what the heck is going on!!!                       
Her performance and interaction with fans was brilliant, thank goodness. I 
cannot begin to imagine what we would have done if she had thrown a 
wobbly and left the stage. I felt that the audience of WI ladies warmed to 
her immediately and the question-and-answer session that followed was 
brilliant.  Esme held her own, even at the end of the afternoon, and spent 
the best part of an hour talking to members and signing books for those 
queuing up to meet her.   
It is difficult to put into words how disappointed your Board of Trustees 
felt at this moment. We were so pleased to retain Esme for the afternoon; 
we worked hard as a team to ensure everything was in order, to then be 
let down by a problem that was not of our making has been very hard to 
take. 
However we needed to continue and our other guest, Jane Whitbread had a presentation for us on the 
‘School Readers Project’.  A positive to take away from this aspect was that we were there in the 
beginning of this project and had fed the need for school readers out to our members and several 
became involved in their local school. 
I end this Chat with a more positive outlook. We have received many more favourable comments from 
our members than the very few negative ones; so many of you enjoyed the informality and meeting of 
Esme!  For that we are very grateful amidst our disappointment.   Thank you all for your support, 
onward and upward as the saying goes!!! 
My very best wishes to you all!   Elizabeth 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For those who would like a reminder of seeing Esme at Kings House, we know Norfolk Federation have 
copies of Esme’s book “Behind The Seams”, some of which are signed.  They are available to order 
direct from Norfolk Federation for £13.00 including p&p.  Payment by cheque or BACS.   Please specify 
if you would like a signed copy when you order.  Contact Helen Hall at Norfolk Federation on 01603 
624580.  Office hours are Monday-Thursdays 10.30am – 3.30pm. Please note they are closed on 
Fridays. Or by post to:  Norfolk Federation of WIs, Evelyn Suffield House, All Saints Green, Norwich 
NR1 3LY 
 

                               Chair’s Chat                                                 P3 

Esme in full flow . . . 

Note from the Office:  On WEDNESDAY 05 JUNE the office at  WI HOUSE was closed with no service 
available due to our attendance at the Annual National  Meeting at the Royal Albert Hall.  We should 

have mentioned this in an earlier issue and apologise for the oversight. 

One completely full  hall . . Board Members & Jerusalem! The Board With Esme 2 lucky members! 
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                      BOARD OF TRUSTEES                                                P4 

Saturday September 28th 2024    “A NIGHT AT THE PROMS”      
Kings House,    Ampthill Road MK 42 9AZ       7.00pm      Doors open 6.30pm  
Following on from the very successful event last year we are pleased to announce 
that Bedford Concert Brass and Amici Ladies Choir are to join us again for this 
special  occasion!    We will be entertained by them both to a “Musical Journey 
around the World” together with Traditional Proms music.  So red, white and blue is 
the order of the day, flags to the fore!!  Join the Trustees, with your Friends and 
Family at this very exciting event for Bedfordshire Federation.  The Bar & Café area 
will be open prior to the concert and during the interval for  purchase of 
refreshments. 

Cost is £25 per person - closing date for applications is Friday August 30th 2024 
 
Wednesday October 16th 2024     MEETS & ENTERTAINS  “ Songs of Nostalgia” 
with Steve Forward at Houghton Conquest Village Hall,  MK45 3LH. Doors 
open 2pm for 2.30pm start.   Come and join us for an afternoon of music to 
maybe jog the memory and/or sing along, together with enjoying a cream tea with 
members and friends.  
Cost is £12.50 per person     Closing date is Friday August 30th 2024.      
     
 
CHRISTMAS TREE FESTIVAL St. Paul’s Church Bedford 
Wednesday 4th December to Sunday 8th December 
The theme for this year’s Festival is “The Magic of Christmas”. 
Each year you support us in our endeavours to decorate the tree; following the event, all that you have 
made is then brought back to WI House and used to decorate the members’ Christmas Tree.  Then it 
all goes into storage … can you imagine how many of your beautiful 
offerings are contained in the Attic!!!   This year a different idea : 
We are asking you to make “Santas” in any medium. They could be 
knitted, crocheted, felt, sewn, origami etc.  the one issue to be aware 
of is size, no taller or wider than 10cm, and as light as possible. This is 
because of the weight on the tree branches!!  Following the tree 
festival,  we thought we would give the Santas to charity or the wards 
at the hospital or such like.  I hope this will meet with members’ 
approval.    Here is another Santa picture to give you ideas for 
something different. 
Closing date for receipt of the Santas at WI House is  Monday November 25th 2024 and the Tree 
Festival will be held in the church from Wednesday 4th December to Sunday 8th December. 

BEDFORDSHIRE CARERS   -  CAKES FOR CARERS 
Carers in Bedfordshire, our nominated charity of the year, have launched a 
fundraising Cake For Carers web page that allows individual supporters or groups 
to support the charity and enjoy hosting a tea party or bake sale.  Materials are all 
downloadable direct from their website and include 2 sizes of bunting, an event 
poster format and printable cake flags, www.carersinbeds.org.uk/cakeforcarers  
Carers in Bedfordshire already supports over 12,000 local unpaid carers of every 
age and offers a wide range of support, activities and advice.   
To register as an unpaid carer and discover more about their services go to 
www.carersinbeds.org.uk or call 0300 111 1919. 
 
Would any WI with cheques for Carers In Beds please hand them in at our Meets & Entertains in 
October.  Thank you!  Elizabeth 

A Big Thankyou! 
At our recent Annual Council Meeting at 
Kings House, it was announced that Trustees 
Rosemary Mitchell and recent past Chair, 
Sally Ball were stepping down and they were 
presented with bouquets with our heartfelt 
thanks for all their hard work.   
We are very pleased that they remain on sub 
committees and will be continuing to assist 
the Board.  

 
ANNUAL COUNCIL MEETING  

FEDERATION FLUTTER  
 

WINNERS: 
 

No. 36  Cranfield WI    £25.00 
 

No. 18  Chalton WI   £20.00 

http://www.carersinbeds.org.uk/cakeforcarers/
http://www.carersinbeds.org.uk
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   PUBLIC AFFAIRS WITH SCIENCE       elizabeth@bedfordshirewis.org.uk          P5   

Event reminders for which at the time of writing are still taking bookings:  Thursday 11th July  
Newmarket Races for Ladies Day.  Cost  £58 per person Friends & family welcome! 
 
Monday 9th September, Fishers Gin Distillery Aldeburgh Suffolk, with 2 tours of the distillery, 1pm & 
3pm. Cost £65 including distillery tour. Friends & family very welcome.  Any spare seats on the coach 
will be available at £30.   
Jigsaw Evening at Kempston Constitutional Club on Monday 14th October;   More details to follow. 
There is also Crazy Bag Whist at Gravenhurst Village Hall on 24 September.   
 
 

******John Rutter Christmas Celebrations – Thursday, 5th December, 2024 ***** 
Application forms are with this months’ mailing.   We have managed to secure 100 tickets for the 3 pm 
Matinee Performance, in the Front Arena.  Please book EARLY to avoid disappointment, tickets will be 
allocated on a first come first served basis; once all tickets are sold, your name/WI will be put on a 
waiting list.   Will all members ensure if booked by email or online, you inform your WI you have booked 
this way.  Please provide a mobile telephone number, this will not be shared but is necessary if we 
need to contact you on the day as we would hate to leave anyone behind at the pick-up points. 
Ticket price is £67 per ticket 
NB:  There will only be 2 pick-up points for this trip, they are Bedford (TBA) and Flitwick Village Hall, 
this is because we are using another coach company. 
 

Film Music Gala 
We had another trip to The Royal Albert Hall in May to see ‘Film Music Gala’ – Heroes and 
Superheroes, hits from the films by the Royal Philharmonic Orchestra.  Due to less support for this 
event in 2024, we have decided not to take up our allocation of tickets for 2025.  We will keep you 

informed of any future trips   Sally 

 

ART, SPORT & LEISURE                                                      

Great Big Green Week   8th to 16th June 2024:  Please do let us know if your WI is celebrating  the 
above event in any way. I am aware that Bedford WI holding a swishing event during th Big Green 
Week.  The Biddenham Group who will have an Afternoon Tea during that week are going to have a 
’Green Theme’ and are hoping all members attending will be wearing an item of clothing in Green! 
 
Next Year I hope we have with your help, a new Federation banner to display!  The picture on the right 
is just an example of what we are looking for. The Hearts to be 4” by 3” please!   
They will  be placed around the edge of the Banner to form the border. It can be any 
colour of GREEN, and any material that you think appropriate. One tip I would offer 
at this point is that a little backing makes a firmer heart. The Banner will be made to 
look like a window with several panes. The centre pane being a Stewartby chimney 
with smoke issuing forth! This is still work in progress, we will be sending out to you 
further information along with a cardboard template heart for size purposes. We 
would also like to have your WI Name Embroidered  across the middle. Green 
Hearts also link to the “Show the Love “campaign on February 14th each year.   
What with Hearts and Santas, you are going to be busy ladies! 
     
The Higgins & Panacea Museums  The visits to these Museums have proven very successful. We had 
already completed the main event, and last week the “waiting list” members paid their visit. The 
Higgins tour is based around various displays of industry that has taken place in Beford over the years 
and we also saw some of the rooms of the house it formally was, still furnished from a bygone age . 
Lunch in the Pantry gave us a little rest, before walking across to the Panacea Museum.   Here again, 
so much history in Bedford. This was a thought-provoking visit, bringing  to mind the word ‘cult’, but 
also an understanding of how these events in history gain legs and word spreads. These issues 
happening here in little old Bedford!!! The house itself is again furnished in the 1920’s style. The 
gardens were  absolutely splendid, so to finish our visits we all sat in the garden for tea and cake!! 
 
**I regret that due to lack of space in this issue, the Editor couldn’t find space for pictorial reminders of 
this wonderful day but she promises to find space to really do them justice in the next issue!** 

Following the success of these visits we have taken an idea from a member for our next museums trip; 
next year we shall visit the Glen Miller Museum at  Clapham and the Twinwoods Aviation Museum!! 
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  CHICKEN CURRY FOR YOUR SLOW COOKER 
 
Another slow cooker recipe for you. Hope you enjoy this one. It may  seem a lot of ingredients, but once 
it’s in the pot you’re done & it is really tasty! 
 
3 chicken breasts, sliced 
400ml tin of coconut milk 
2 tbsp of curry powder 
1 tbsp ground turmeric 
1 tsp ginger purée 
1 tsp sliced red chilli 
1 tsp ground coriander 
1/2 tsp Chinese 5 spice 
2 tbsp tomato purée 
5 garlic cloves crushed or 1tsp lazy garlic 
1 Onion chopped 
 

Add all the ingredients, cook on High for 4 hours or Low for six.  Add a little cornflour if needed 15 

minutes before the end.     Enjoy! 
  

  COOKERY, CRAFT & GARDENING                     Liz Potter          liz@bedfordshirewis.org.uk             P6 

Tiptree Jam Factory and The Cheap Shop, Friday 16 August:   
We are using a different coach company and pick ups will be Flitwick Village Hall;  Aspects Leisure 
Park, Bedford  &  Biggleswade Market Square.  These will be confirmed in your joining letters to follow. 
Info details  https://www.tiptree.com   &   sales@thecheapshoptiptree.co.uk   
 
 
EVE’S TROPHY:    
Next month we will be sending out the schedule, but here is a little advanced information.  The 
Committee has agreed the following: 
 
1. A Jar of Home Made Lemon Curd 
2. Gluten Free Lemon Drizzle Cake (recipe will be provided) 
3. Hand-Knitted Hat, Gloves and Scarf for age 12 years plus 
4. Winter floral arrangement in teacup and saucer 
Fuller details to follow in next issue. 

Answers to Quiz  Page 2 
  1.  Gemini 
  2.  The Summer Solstice 
  3.   Stonehenge 
  4.   Estonia 
  5.   Amethyst 
  6.   Rose 
  7.   True 
  8.   Their dogs 

  9.   True 
10.   True 

Chicken Scratch in March 

 
We recently had a chicken scratch day at 
WI House, arranged by Jennifer and 
Rosemary, and we thank them very much. 
It was a great day, enjoyed by all members 
who attended. Julie from Westoning & Rita, 
a Trustee, very kindly sent pictures of their 
finished cases. If you have any pictures 
you’d like to share with us please send 
them in. We are holding a crochet course 
shortly and hopefully we can show you 
some of those results.  

       Many thanks, once again, Liz 

Avid concentration! 

Julie from Westoning Rita Hutchinson 

Why not take a trip out to a 
heritage property with an 
open garden  and any local 
villages participating in the 
National Gardens Open 
Gardens scheme.    
You can find local groups 
online or in the ‘little yellow 
book’ is available from most 
outlets that sell plants & 
garden requisites. 

mailto:sales@thecheapshoptiptree.co.uk
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Biggleswade (Morning) held its monthly meeting on Monday 15th April. Our Speaker was Pauline Roby who 
gave a workshop on Singing! She got all our 49 members who were at the meeting to arrange their chairs in a 
semicircle and before we knew it, we were all singing -  well most of us were, those who could remember the 
words! We had a very enjoyable morning and deserved our cups of tea at the end of the session.  
 
Caddington had great fun in the kitchen at Heathfield in April on St Georges Day, Chris made her now famously 
successful bacon rolls. There were cakes and pastries  too;  thanks to  Carol Jones and Kay Palfrey for 
organizing.  Our local AmDram team put on a great drama The Ladykillers.  The scenery, lighting and actors were 
very funny.  A lot of work had been put into the props. Well done.   Our Speaker for May was Ava from the 
Bedfordshire Fire Service.  She gave an amazingly helpful talk on safety in the home,  The many dangers that go 
unnoticed but could be simply rectified by a Safety visit from the Fire Service was offered to all. There was so 
much more than this space allows, so other WIs would benefit from booking this speaker! For our meeting in June 
we will be having a Quiz and the competition will be the prettiest perfume bottle. 
 
On Monday 15th of April between the hail showers, Caldecote met to plant a Sweet Chestnut 
tree.  The WI Coronation Tree had been carefully grown and nurtured by Josie from a seed 
collected from Windsor Great Park.  The picture (right) shows Janette, Beryl, Linda and Jenny 
(committee members) standing in front of the tree, battling the wind.  Afterwards members of the 
WI gathered in a nearby stable to celebrate with prosecco and scones! 
 
In April Northill & Ickwell had a wonderful talk from Frances Carlaw (The Pearl Lady) who spoke 
to us about Pearls & The Art Deco.  This is the third time she has visited us, and it is always a joy to listen to her 
stories about the pearls, and peruse and buy her beautiful pearls and jewellery.  We opened the meeting to other 
local WIs and had guests from Arlesey, Upper Caldecote and Potton.  It was truly a very jolly evening. 
 
Wymington & Podington WI were entertained by four members of The Sealed Knot in full costume from the era 
of The English Civil War. The Sealed Knot is the oldest & largest re-enactment society in Europe.    They 
explained how The Sealed Knot brings history to life by staging events throughout the country all year round, 
offering a chance to experience at first hand the horrors of a nation at war with itself, as well as providing a 
glimpse of everyday life in those days.   We were shown some of the weapons used and told how dangerous they 
were, even to the person using them. It was interesting to find out that uniforms for soldiers had been non existent 
up to The Civil War and flowers or leaves were often fixed onto helmets to show which side you were fighting for. 
Shoes were also provided as part of the uniform and were made very close to home in Northampton. 
Finally, we learnt that many of the sayings we use today originated during that era. For instance, ‘keeping your 
(gun) powder dry’ – a matter of life and death during battles. Also ‘pin money’ as pins were used to hold together 
women’s clothes instead of zips and buttons.  A good start has been made on our Scrapbook Challenge entry.   
 
At Ravensden each event is a chapter in our vibrant community tale. At our April AGM our Chair, Maureen 
Brewer, whisked us through a whirlwind of memories from the past year. From the gripping tales of Colin Hill, the 
retired police officer with secrets from unnamed members of the royal family to Delphi Ellis's mesmerising 

exploration of dreams and sleep, and who could forget David Hopkins's side-splitting 
ventriloquist act that brought Elvis back to life! Yes, you heard that right – Elvis graced 
our humble village hall!  Last summer, we transformed a member's garden into a delight 
of strawberries and Prosecco, whilst others ventured to Ascot with the Sharnbrook 
Ladies Group.  There were lively debates about the merits of hats versus fascinators. 
And oh, the feasts we shared – from a cosy birthday dinner at The Horse and Jockey to a 
rollicking Christmas bash in our Village Hall, where laughter echoed like sleigh bells in 
the winter night.   Yet, amidst the revelry, our hearts beat for more than just merriment. 
We rallied for causes close to our hearts, raising £842.00 at our Macmillan coffee 
morning and donating 70 kg of provisions to the Bedford Food Bank. And who could 
forget the 85 handcrafted poppies, lovingly sent to Normandy to honour the heroes of D-
Day?   But the fund raising didn't end there. At our Christmas Fayre, we raised money to 

keep the flames of Ravensden WI burning bright – ensuring captivating speakers, lively gatherings, and the 
chance to savour a glass (or two!) of wine at all of our meetings.  So, as we turned the page to another year, we 
raised our glasses to friendship, laughter, and the indomitable spirit of Ravensden WI! 
 
Our April meeting at Dunstable was a special one, when all the members took over and ran the evening as a 
‘Thank You’ to the committee. We all received a gift and food was supplied by the members.  Our speaker was 
Ann Ledger who spoke about ‘Whipsnade Zoo and Park’ and how she came to be involved.  To start with in 1926, 
when Sir Peter Chalmers bought the derelict Hall Farm on the Dunstable Downs, he was interested in the 
conservation of animals which could become lost to all. During World War II things became very difficult and 
whilst the Land Army helped out, the elephants played their part by helping local farmers. At that time, the famous 
white lion had to be camouflaged, whilst now there are volunteers who help to clean it up and put on more white 
chalk each year so it is visible for all on Dunstable Downs.  
 
At Kempston Rural our speaker was Robert Brewer, a former police officer with Thames Valley police, who now 
works as a supporting artist – or film extra as we would know it. He was an entertaining speaker, although we 
didn’t recognise many of the films he talked about. 

   AROUND THE COUNTY     please send reports to  ATC@bedfordshirewis.org.uk        P7 
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RIVER FESTIVAL 20TH & 21ST JULY: Patterns to make butterflies & sunflowers were sent out in a recent email to 
WIs. Your  sunflowers & blue butterflies in any medium should be delivered to WI House by Thursday 29th June 
latest. And a reminder:   
Sunflower & Butterfly Making Day on 20th June, 10am-3pm at WI House: Social get-together on Thursday 20th 
June for members to pop in to make sunflowers & butterflies. Please bring your knitting needles or crochet hooks 
or other crafting items together with a packed lunch!  Tea and coffee will be provided. 

In May, Leighton Buzzard Riverside welcomed Michael Peachey, a well known artist. 
He showed us some of his excellent portraits including Paul O'Grady and Sid James. He 
spoke about his work as an art therapist working with Head Start to help patients 
suffering from head trauma and the difficulty of raising funds to keep his local centre 
open. The aim of the evening was to do a collaborative painting of a seashore with the 
members;  and some members were very enthusiastic to show off their artistic prowess. 
He showed us how to create 3D effects using an old t-shirt, etc. The only downside was 
that he didn't let us keep our masterpiece!!! 
 
On 2nd May, Houghton Conquest’s speakers were Penny and Peter Berrington with their 
lovely black Labrador Pyke.  They are volunteers for the charity Canine Partners, and told 
us that the puppies go to foster people when they are eight weeks old until just over a year.  They are socialised 
and got used to all sorts of different places and occasions.  After that time they go to the official trainers who 
teach them how to open doors, take off gloves and coats and many other things that a person in a wheelchair 
might need help with.  They are then paired up with someone depending on their needs. Penny got Pyke to show 
us all the things he is able to do, such as picking up a credit card on the floor, giving pegs and clothes out of a 
washing basket, and many other things.  This was a wonderful demonstration and everyone enjoyed the evening. 
 
At Wilstead, the fun part of the evening was trying to complete jigsaw puzzles, borrowed from W.I. House. These 
proved to be extremely difficult and not one table of members managed to finish the puzzle by the end of the 
evening! Some had completed the edge, others had worked on the middle, but great enjoyment was obviously 
being had by everyone as nobody wanted to stop for refreshments! The monthly raffle was held, with one prize 
being a jigsaw puzzle!  A coach had taken members and friends on a shopping trip to Springfields where many 
bargains had been found. Although the weather was a little chilly, it proved to be a most pleasant day out. We are 
looking forward to our next trip, to be held in June, when we are due to visit Hunstanton. A further trip has been 
organised, to the Cotswolds, in August.  A small group of members have started work on our scrapbook entry. 
 
In  April, Henlow held their Annual Meeting and enjoyed looking back through photos of the last year with a glass 
of wine and refreshments. We have done so much!  President Alison has been in her position for a year now and 
our membership has grown significantly, so she spoke to members about her life, including being in the WI and 
being a florist and college lecturer. She made two table arrangements as she spoke, demonstrating to us how she 
makes them for our parties.  These were then prizes in our raffle later that evening. We also had Sue Pestell visit 
us from County as part of our official business, and we re – elected our committee members.  Unfortunately our 
monthly walk was called off by rain but some members still managed to make it to the pub for a drink! At the end 
of the month, 18 members met at our local pub restaurant for an evening meal, and a lovely time was had by all.  

More Around  the County                       please send reports to  ATC@bedfordshirewis.org.uk             P8 

 
SHARNBROOK WI  
Annual Craft  Fair 

 
Saturday 15th June  

 
10am until 3pm  

 
at Sharnbrook Village Hall,  

Lodge Road, Sharnbrook MK44 1JP 
 

Free Entry     
 

MEET THE TEAM 
The Members of the Board and MAC (Members Advisory Committee) would like to get to meet more of our 
members and be available for you to come and ask questions or just chat! 
They have decided to meet at different garden centres around the county. These will be very informal gatherings, 
just like a coffee morning.   To kick us off, the first meeting will be held on 15th July 2024 at Poplars Garden 
Centre, Harlington Rd, Toddington, Dunstable LU5 6HE at 11am. 
 
Why not come along for a chat over a cuppa to meet Committee & other WI members from your local area. 

YARDLEY HASTINGS OPEN GARDENS  
SUNDAY 30TH JUNE 
11 am until 5.30 pm 

Brunch, Lunch & Teas Plus Plant Sales 
Admission by Programme only 

YARDLEY HASTINGS MEMORIAL HALL 
NORTHAMPTON ROAD NN7 1EX 
Entry: Adults £6, Concessions £5 

Accompanied Under 16s free 
14 OPEN GARDENS 

In aid of St. Andrews Church 
More info:  yhopengardens@gmail.com 

Facebook:  loveyardleyhastings 


